
 

 

Happy New Year one and all.  

My first Parish Council meetings start on Wednesday the 9th January with a 

record number of 6 meetings in one night. 

I hope to attend them all in the following order. Whepstead, Westley, Nowton, 

Bradfield St George, Whelnetham and Stanningfield. If you are about to close 

the meeting and I am yet to arrive, please could you call me on the above 

number to let me know. 

I am pleased to report that Thingoe South’s roads, on the whole, are in a better 

state of repair than they were this time last year. There are a few isolated 

exceptions. Please continue to report any faults on www.suffolk.gov.uk/roads 

If the fault is not repaired by the stated time, please do email me the reference 

number together with a short summary and I will be happy to chase it for you. 

Your grit bins should be automatically inspected and re filled as needed. If 

they are low or empty then the above online reporting tool is the way to notify 

the council. 

 

Sport and Physical Activity worth £270m a year to the 

Suffolk economy 

A report published on 18 December 2018 has revealed the importance of the Sport 

and Physical Activity sector to the Suffolk economy. 

Undertaken by specialist economic development and regeneration consultancy 

Hatch Regeneris, the report shows that the sector contributes £270m a year to the 

Suffolk economy. This accounts for over 10,000 jobs or 3% of all employment in 

Suffolk and is almost double the proportion seen at national levels. 

The report shows that employment in the sector has grown at a faster rate than all 

other sectors in Suffolk - up 60% in the last 5 years. By contrast, employment in 

financial and professional services has grown by 10% over the same period. 

Patrick Ransom, Senior Consultant with Hatch Regeneris, said  

“Our work highlights that the Sport and Physical Activity sectors are growing rapidly 

in Suffolk and there is a higher concentration of jobs in the sectors than in other 
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places. Public and private sector partners should work together to unlock further 

growth and help the sectors reach their potential.” 

The report highlights the importance of continuing the drive towards increasing 

participation in sport and physical activity as a way of both improving productivity and 

reducing the spend on health and social care. It estimates that a reduction of just 

10% in Suffolk employee sickness rates would give the Suffolk economy a boost of 

£42m annually. 

The report recognises both the importance of the sector in providing a stepping 

stone into employment as well as a gateway into higher skilled jobs. The report 

highlights the need for organisations in Suffolk work together to respond to the future 

skills needs of a growing sector. 

The report also acknowledges that Suffolk has a busy annual sporting calendar with 

potential to grow further. Events like the Great East Swim generate an estimated £¾ 

million to the county annually. The county’s event programme could be enhanced 

further to include events like an Ironman or a large-scale beach sports event. This 

could cement Suffolk’s reputation as a leader in the sector and attract people from 

different parts of the country and stimulate local economic spend.Read Suffolk 

Economic Assessment of Sports and Physical Activity Sectors report  

Consultation on the proposed changes to the local 
Citizens Advice (CAB) grant funding 

Suffolk County Council is carrying out a consultation to understand the equality 

impacts there may be as a result of proposed changes to the local Citizens Advice 

(CAB) grant funding which the authority currently provides.  

At the Council’s Scrutiny meeting on 22 November 2018, the committee considered 

details of proposed savings totalling £11.2m that will enable the council to balance its 

budget. Amongst these savings was the proposal to remove the funding grant that 

the county council gives Suffolk’s CABs. 

Committee members recommended changing the proposal to a phased reduction – 

a recommendation that was later agreed by Cabinet. It is now proposed that the 

grant will reduce by half to £184,000 in 2019/20 before ending in 2020/21. 

A consultation regarding this decision started at 12 noon on Monday 17 December 

and will run until 5pm on Wednesday 23 January. The consultation will give residents 

the opportunity to say how they currently use the CAB service and how they may be 

impacted, specifically from an equality perspective, by any potential changes to 

funding. 

Comments made through the consultation will be used to help inform the final 

decision on the council budget, which is due to be made by full council on 14 

February 2019. 
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Further information and a link to the survey can be found here:  

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/consultations-petitions-and-

elections/consultations/local-citizens-advice-cab-consultation/ 

 

Paper copies of the survey are also available at Libraries and local Citizens Advice 

offices.  

   

Support for new parents struggling with their baby’s crying 

On 13 December 2018, Suffolk County Council’s Public Health team launched a 

campaign to help new parents and carers to cope with their baby’s crying. 

A new resource has been developed for parents and carers, in the form of a ‘User 

Guide’ with hints and ideas to help them settle their babies and think about their own 

wellbeing in the process. 

The booklet also features a ‘CriPad’, where parents can write down their Parenting 

Hacks and share them with friends or relatives who may be looking after their baby. 

The campaign centres on ‘Parenting Hacks’ - ideas that parents can try to keep their 

babies calm and settled. A video has been produced featuring parents talking about 

their own Parenting Hacks. All babies are different and parents are encouraged to 

share their own weird and wonderful tips about how they settle their babies at 

www.healthysuffolk.org.uk  

Parents and carers can visit www.healthysuffolk.org.uk to find out more about the 

support available and download the Keep Calm booklet. 

The Keep Calm booklet will be available via Health Visitors or local Children’s 

Centres, as well as some independent nurseries, charities, baby groups and other 

Suffolk services. If local organisations would like to order booklets for display and 

distribution, they can contact keepcalm@suffolk.gov.uk.  

Options assessment report for Sudbury Congestion Relief 
Scheme published 

On 5 December 2018, the options assessment report for the Sudbury congestion 

Relief Scheme was published. 

In spring 2018, Suffolk County Council commissioned independent experts from 

WSP to look at options to relieve traffic congestion in and around Sudbury. Schemes 

considered included western or southern bypasses, changes to parking and public 

transport and junction improvements. 

The report produced by WSP clearly sets out why the most cost-effective way of 

relieving traffic in Sudbury is to move forward with a programme to upgrade existing 

road junctions in Sudbury. 
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It is estimated that delivery of these improvements would cost in the order of 

£10million. Options will now be explored in more depth to enable funding to be 

sought for the scheme. 

Whilst the option of a building a bypass would provide a lot of benefits to the town, 

the cost at between £50m-£70m is prohibitively high resulting in a low benefit cost 

ratio. 

Even though this means a bypass is not a feasible at this time, the option of a 

bypass will remain in the County’s Local Transport Plan and the District’s local plan 

as an aspiration for Sudbury in the future. 

The county council will now work with the re-instated Sudbury Steering Group and 

the officer Sudbury Vision group to identify and develop junction improvements. 

The first step will be a workshop in January to establish a list of schemes, these will 

be developed, following which a forward programme will be developed over the next 

six months. 

Read the options assessment report for Sudbury Congestion Relief Scheme. 

 

Update from the Most Active County team  

Inactivity is a global public health issue. It accounts for as many deaths as smoking 

and costs the UK economy a staggering £7.4billion a year. Regular physical activity 

can help to prevent and manage over 20 chronic conditions and diseases. 

Suffolk County Council is spearheading efforts to address inactivity in Suffolk 

through the Most Active County Partnership, which brings together key agencies to 

work collaboratively to make a positive impact on physical activity levels in the 

county.  

Overleaf, is a one-page infographic capturing some of the headline outcomes of the 

programme to date. Sitting behind these impressive statistics are some amazing 

stories of how physical activity has transformed people’s lives. A selection of these 

stories can be found at https://www.mostactivecounty.com/real-stories/. 

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/transport-planning/consultations-and-studies/
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